
To: Mountain Regional Water Administrative Control Board Members
From: Brian Davenport
Date: July 2024
Re: Operations Department Update

*****
OVERVIEW OF PAST MONTH

1. We had 4 main line repairs this past month and 2 valve repairs. The main line repairs
were on the lines we own in Pinebrook(3) and 1 in Summit Park.(See pic of pipe that
was cut out). The valve repairs were in Quarry Mountain and on Old Ranch Road.

2. The seasonals are working on hydrants in the Colony and also working on private
hydrants.

3. Crews are doing PRV maintenance in the Colony area when time allows.

4. A new pump was installed at the Dutch Draw pump station in the Colony.

5. Old Ranch pump station upgrades are continuing. Waiting on the pressure tank to be
delivered.

6. 2 pumps were repaired at Lost Canyon. One had an electrical issue and 1 new pump
was installed.

7. The seal water system at Lost Canyon is being upgraded. We are adding an identical
system next to the existing one for redundancy.

FOCUS FOR NEXT MONTH:

1. Pump repairs at the Colony and Lost Canyon.

2. Ongoing PRV maintenance in the Colony.

3. Summit Park well 2 repairs. Waiting on brushing the well.




